A funeral service for Phyllis Bach, 64, will be
held at 2 p.m. Saturday, August 17, 2013 at the
First Baptist Church in Wheatland.

Phyllis Bach passed away Thursday, July 18,
2013 after a brief illness at the Regional Medi-
cal Center in Cheyenne.

Phyllis was born July 26, 1948, the daugh-
ter of Leland and Zelma Duff in Wheatland.
She graduated from Wheatland High School.
She worked for many years at Platte County
Memorial Hospital, and after obtaining her reg-
istered nurse degree from Laramie County Com-
munity College, she became the head OR nurse.
PLyllis dedicated her life to helping others.

Phyllis was married to Terry Bach on June
18, 1967. Both Phyllis and Terry enjoyed stock
car racing. They put in many hours with car
No. 7 that Terry would race. Phyllis would
also have her chance of driving in the Powder
Puff Derby. Phyllis and Terry lived in Chugwa-
ter, Wyoming where they both enjoyed playing
baseball, Terry as the coach and Phyllis playing
first base. One week out of the year time would

be spent camping at the lake along with Phyllis’
family. Many fond memories were made during
those summers and fun times were had by all.
Having one brother and five sisters one never
knew what the day would bring.

Phyllis is survived by brother, Richard
(Glenda) Duff; sisters, Shirley Preuit, Beverly
(Lloyd) Gritton, Linda (Robert) Trout, Debbie
(Dion) Byrd, and Donna (Doug) Kinsley; aunt,
Mildred Brawner; along with many nieces; one
nephew and other family. She left behind her
beloved dog Muffin.

Terry preceded her in death along with her
parents and nephew, Bryan Duff.

A memorial to the Phyllis Bach Memorial in
care of First State Bank, P.O. Box 39, Wheat-
land, WY 82201 to help others pursue their nurs-
ing career would be appreciated by the family.

- Arrangements are under the direction of Gor-
man Funeral Homes — Platte Chapel of Wheat-
land. .

Condolences may be left for the family at

www.gormanfh.com.




